Bradwell with Pattiswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held on 12th November 2012 7:30pm
Present:

Councillors
Henry Biggs






Mark Harden (Chairman)





Renee Hockley-Byam






Mike Keepence






Tom Speakman






Debbie Tyrie

Also in attendance


Jessica Dawson (Clerk)





Braintree District Councillor James Abbott





4 members of public
59
Apologies for Absence


None were received.

60
Consideration of Minutes of 8th October 2012 meeting


Item 49 corrected to read Petrol Station.

The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting; they were signed by the Chairman.

61
Declarations of Interest

Tom Speakman declared a pecuniary interest in item 63.2. Mike Keepence declared an interest in Village Hall matters.

62
Public Forum – To receive any representations from the public, councillors or police

Mr Lockey clarified no breech of planning permission had occurred at the Slades, re’ persons staying on site. Concerns made that District Councillor James Abbott had not been directly informed of alleged breach at a previous parish council meeting.
District Councillor Abbott gave information on the local development framework and it’s progression. The A120 repairs report was disappointing that the path and flooding issues were not to be remedied during the next planned works. The BP petrol station was adhering to planning enforcement conditions although the advertising flags were still evident.

Residents have reported no grant yet been received from Blackwater Aggregates towards churchyard maintenance.

Quarry works around Cut Hedge Lane have been delayed due the inclement weather with reports received the ditches have collapsed and are causing severe surface water. The Parish Council to issue a warning to residents.
Report received the recycling area on Church Road is looking scruffy.

Reports of a blocked drain on Hollies Road and a drain have been fixed at Tippits Wade, The Street.

63
Planning

63.1
Old Rectory Barn, Rectory Meadow, Bradwell 12/01418/FUL


New playroom/store over existing garage reusing existing roof

No objections. Councillors to check neighbouring properties have been made aware.
63.2
Pattiswick Hall, Doghouse Road, Bradwell 12/01367/FUL


Proposed three bay cart lodge and farm office

No objections.
63.3
BDC – tree preservation order granted – Park House

Noted.
63.4
Scripps Farm, Coggeshall ESS/40/07/BTE


Continuation of restoration of the mineral site

No objections.
63.5
Planning Results


The Slades, Church Road – planning for dwelling GRANTED.

Rivenhall Airfield non-material application GRANTED.
64
Correspondence

64.1
BDC – casual councillor vacancy no election requested
No election was requested. Parish council to advertise via the Magazine, Notice-boards and the website.
64.2
BDC – local highways panel 13/14 schemes request


Any new ideas for highway improvements to be considered at the next meeting.
65
Bradwell Environment

65.1
A120 Committee update
A120 surfacing works to begin 13/11 although the drainage and path works are not included. Funding has been secured to tackle these issues at a later date. The bridge works have not yet received funding and a meeting with Priti Patel, MP next week will raise the issue.
65.2
Village Hall meeting update including repayment of loan
A closed meeting was held between 3 members of the parish council and members of the village hall management committee to discuss accounts and the future progression of the works. The accounts were satisfactory inspected by the Clerk to ensure all payments on the building works are in order. The loan made to the parish council of £10000 by the village hall management committee has been repaid in full as instructed by the internal auditor. Funds are available to complete the phase 3 of the build, the rear storage area, with the parish council to complete the build. Councillor Bob Biggs will liaise with the builder and the village hall management committee. The village hall management committee agreed to part pay the build due to the parish council grants not having all the funds available. The remaining extension of the hall will be undertaken by the village hall management committee whilst keeping the parish council informed of all actions and progress. John Bedford has stepped down from Chairman and Glen Lockey has been elected as new Chairman.
65.3
Playing field – any reports
Bins need emptying and an increase in litter has been noted. Bus shelter litter has also increased. The highway ranger service is to be asked to help.
65.4
Street furniture (bins, seats, street lighting etc) – any reports
Street lighting now repaired on Church Road with Forge Crescent now urgently in need of repair. Weight restriction signs are missing from Hollies Road.
65.5
Clerk resignation & post advertisement

Noted. Post to be advertised on notice boards, website and via the EALC.
66
Finance

66.1
Payments approved listed below of £904.50

66.2
Budget 2013/2014 report for consideration at the next meeting


Noted.
67
Closure and Date of next meeting


The meeting closed at 21:45. Next parish council meeting 10th December 2012

Payments

	Jessica Dawson
	Clerk
	Salary
	199.57
	0.00
	199.57

	Jessica Dawson
	Clerk
	Office Exps
	16.20
	0.00
	16.20

	HMRC
	Tax
	Tax & Nics
	49.80
	0.00
	49.80

	Audit Commission
	General
	External Audit
	285.00
	57.00
	342.00

	AC Electrical
	General
	Street Lighting
	113.33
	0.00
	113.33

	A&J Lighting
	General
	Street Lighting
	153.00
	30.60
	183.60

	Total
	
	
	816.90
	87.60
	904.50


Signed ......................................................Date..........................................................

